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Good Morning Mr. Gore,
 

Following the review of the 1st Semi Annual 2020 Groundwater Monitoring Report for Lena Road
Landfill (44795) received on July 30, 2020, I wanted to follow up in regards to exceedances observed
in MW-10 (Arsenic, Vanadium), MW-13 (Arsenic) and MW-18 (Arsenic). Specifically, a review of
historical trending for the past four sampling events indicates an increasing trend and/or continued
exceedances detected at or above the PDWS for these parameters. Additionally, a monitoring well is
not currently available downgradient of MW-10 to further evaluate groundwater impacts.
 
Can you please indicate if the County has any planned corrective actions to further investigate or
address these exceedances? Please ensure that the above monitoring wells and corresponding
exceedances are discussed in either the Technical Report due on September 30, 2020 or the next
Semi-Annual Groundwater Monitoring Report due on January 15, 2021.
 
Thank you,
 
Kate Newsome

Kate Newsome
Environmental Specialist II
Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Southwest District
13051 North Telecom Parkway, Suite 101
Temple Terrace, FL 33637
Office: 813-470-5877
Fax: 813-470-5995
Kaitlyn.Newsome@FloridaDEP.gov

 
Please Note: Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from state officials
regarding state business are public records available to the public and media upon request. Your e-mail
communications may therefore be subject to public disclosure.
 

P Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.
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